
Home of Hope 

Children’s Home 
 

UPDATES: MARCH 2022 

Welcome, Patrick Kagonzo, to the Home of Hope (photo right).  He is an 8-year-old boy, 

whose mother had passed away and whose father mistreated him.  He arrived with some 

mischievous behaviors, but has improved dramatically with counseling and the support of 

the HOH staff. 

The school year began in February (a month late due to extended 2021 exams and COVID).   

Please pray that a Volunteer-in-Mission Team will be able to travel to Nyadire mid-June.  Stay alert for a 

possible mail call! 

COVID cases are declining again, yet masking mandates remain in place.  Nyadire has seen some mild cases.  

Nyadire Hospital is a vaccination center.  All hospital staff and teachers have been vaccinated and efforts are 

now underway to vaccinated students 16+ years. 

More goats are coming to the HOH!!!  Funds have been donated by a Sunday School and 

youth program to purchase additional goats for the Home of Hope.  This will provide an 

additional source of milk and protein for the children.  

The container has arrived!!!  Filled with all kinds of TNC donations 

and purchases (medical stuffs, Pop-Up Classrooms (with 

computers), eyeglasses, etc., the HOH received books, children’s 

magazines, canvas prints, and a myriad of materials! 

HOH giving:  Each of you has an established way of giving, whether online 

or by check, monthly, quarterly, or yearly.  A form is attached for your 

needs. 

SISTER RUT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM:  

Tsungi has finished all her exams of her last semester at the University of Zimbabwe 

in Actuarial Science!!!  She is now studying for her boards.  Congratulations! 

Winnet is still sewing school uniforms for the Home of Hope Outreach Program.  

Please pray for good health, as she has had some issues as of late.  Tinashe started 

his internship for his 3rd year requirement at a financial institution in Gweru.  Nyasha 

and Lorraine are managing the crazy schedule of face-to-face instruction and virtual 

learning at their various college campuses.  Little Tino has taken her trade exams at 

Tabudirira Vocational Center for hospitality and catering and is awaiting her results.  

Lovemore is finishing his internship as a mining engineer and will return to the 

classroom in May.  Precious has been accepted into a prison guard training program. 

Volunteer opportunities with TNC abound.  Interested?  Call me or browse the 

website. 

www. nyadire.org or find us on Facebook and Instagram:  The Nyadire Connection 

 

 

TATENDA to you all 

during this spring 

season, where we see 

God’s art unfold in 

all its natural 

beauty! Thank you! 

Mary Beth Zollars, 

the HOH staff, 

and the HOH children! 

 


